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The 2nd quarterly meeting of the Church Pine, Round, and Big Lake
Prot. and Rehab. District board members was called to order by
President Dick Berquist, at Dick's New Richmond Insurance office

at 7:00 PM, May 17, 1990. Attending were Dick.Berquist, Fred Homan,
Don Jahnke, Reuben Johnson, Kathy Videen, Dale Selzer, and Keith
Lindstrom.

Dick B. received a letter from Pearl Larson, requesting that the
dam be repaired. Discussion followed; we cannot repair it at this
time because the water level is too high. Don J. and Dale S. will
- investigate, and watch for lower water levels when repairs can be
made. '

‘We received 2 bids for weed cutting. MM Fred, 2nd Dick to accept
Midwest Aqua Care's bid. Motion passed. '

Secehi disc readings. are Church Pine 25' .4, Big Lake 21%;. Round 13

Discussion of weed cutting involved the cost of cutting twice a
year, and the costs of purchasing our own machinery .and possibly
leasing it out, to recoup some of our expense. Don J. and Dale S.
will bring information and recommendations to the annual meeting.
Budgeting increases will be necessary, and purchase would be at
least 2 years away. :

Fred reported that Jeff Timmons and a DNR representative will be
walking the Pelican Creek area, in their investigation of the
Wanderoos 11 problems. Our Limtech study showed a direct cor-
relatiq@égﬁi water quality and pollution from the creek. There
are funds available from boating revenues at the state, that we
as a lake district can apply for. Fred will be following up.

As of 5/15/90 we have $10, 351.43 in the treasury.

We dicussed the possibility of dredging at both channels. Dale
will contact Larry Damon about getting permits; then we can check
inte the ceosts -involyed.  We-den't -HAVE to.use the permits.

Keith Lindstrom informed us that he expected a shortage of Water
Patrol personnel this year. Sheriff Benware has required that
anyone planning to work as water patrol was required to. take

a boating sfety instructor course; several of last years patrol
declined taking the trainidg. Non-certified personnel can ride
with in the boat, as long as they don't attempt to make any
arrests. Keith will check with the Sheriff to see if we can have
"the boat on the lake ourselves as just a deterrent. Application
for the marker buoys went in @ 5/5/90. MM Fred, 2nd Don, that we
pay certified police officers working as water patrol, the normal
pay rate as PT police officers of $ﬂ.53/hr.. Fred will file
1099 5., an? we have permission for non-certified personnel, we
will set thefrate of pay. A property owner had requested that
-the sheriff's dept. personnel detour out of their way to check
oh-activity at. the Church Pine landing; this is pot possible.

MM Fred, 2nd Don that meeting be adjourned; motion passed.
Respectfully submitted,

Koty Videen. Seenelan
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The first guarterly wmeeting of 1990 of-the 8ig, Churchpine, and
Round Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District was held 1-6-90
12:30 PM at Dick Berquist's office in New Richmond. Attending
were Don Jahnke, Fred Homan, Dick Berquist, Kathy Videen, and
Reuben Johnson.

Fred reported the treasury had $3633 in checking.

We need to slow the flow of the creek into Big Lake. At one time
there was high water caused by a plugged culvert. Perhaps this
could be our solution. Fred and Don will contact the property
owner whose land surrounds the culvert under the RR tracks. Fred
will contact Jeff Timmons to get aerial photos.

The dam needs repalr again.

The property easement dispute is now in the hands of Garfield
town board members.

Osceola township property owners within 1000' of Big Lake should
be placed within our lake district. Dick will check into the
wording of the original lake district agreement.

Don Jahnke will oversee obtaining weed cutting bids.

Dick was hoping to have weed cutting information from Dale S..
Dick had a flyer from one company, and knew that Johnson's outfit
was for sale - it would need $3000 to get it into operating con-
dition and would cost @$50,000 to buy. We will acquire informa-
tion for the annual meeting.

Corrected length of members' terms are Dale S. - 3 year term to
1992, and Don J. - 1 year term to 1%990.

The same people will be working boat patrol this summer; the boat
is in storage.

DNR finally planted 6000 7-10" walleye fingerlings.

Don wants 4 buoys at each channel marking SLOW, NO WAKE zones.
WALD meeting in Stevens Point is April 7-8.

Our next meeting will be in April.

Fred motioned we adjourn; Don 2nded, and the meeting was adjourned.
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Kathy Videen
Secretary



